RESOLVE 01-03042024

City Council Order

IN CITY COUNCIL

Resolved, That the Auburn City Council is in receipt of the Planning Board’s request for
Information on the Delayed applicability date in Ordinance 01-01022024 and in response,
provides the following information.

Ordinance #26-11202023 amending the Zoning Map on approximately 60 acres in parts of Parcel ID 289-
001, 289-002, and 277-026 from the Agriculture and Resource Protection (AGRP) zoning district to the
General Business (GB) zoning district requires additional consideration prior to implementation. There
are four areas which need further consideration:

1. The status of the current gravel mining operations, both within and outside of the Lake Auburn
watershed, and future plans for mining operations.

2. Ensuring continued access to the abutting city owned landfill.

3. Whether potential topographical changes caused by development will present a risk to the
drinking water quality.

4. Whether General Business is the appropriate district regulation to be applied, in whole or in
part, to these parcels.

The delayed applicability date would allow the City to consider if there could be amendments to the
zone and/or agreements with the property owner that could address these concerns and better position
the parcel for a successful transition from the current use as a gravel mining and processing operation,
while aligning with the comprehensive plan and public interests.

For these reasons the Council asks the Planning Board to consider the delayed applicability date
in Ordinance 01-01022024 to allow the City time to address these concerns and to better position
the parcels for a successful transition from the current use as a gravel mining and processing operation
to something that provides greater community benefit and supports the protection of Lake Auburn.

A TRUE COPY ATTEST

Passage on 3-4-2024 6-0 (Councilor Milks absent).
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